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Companies (PBMs)" (Draft Guidance).(1) These comments discuss the relationship between the Bureau of 
Competition’s law enforcement efforts related to PBMs and the concerns that the Draft Guidance addresses. 
Specifically, this comment provides a discussion of the Commission's consent order addressing Eli Lilly & Company's 
acquisition of PCS, a major PBM.(2) 



may wish to consider a more flexible substantiation standard for economic claims for pharmaceutical products, for 
instance, one requiring "competent and reliable evidence" to support the claim that is made, without an a priori 
specification as to the type of evidence required. Such a reasonable basis standard could be effective in limiting 
deceptive claims without having the undesirable effect of preventing truthful economic claims. In some instances, 
controlled trial testing may be the appropriate type of substantiation for a particular type of economic claim, as when 
an efficacy claim is included, but in other circumstances other types of evidence might constitute appropriate 
substantiation.(8) 

The Draft Guidance 

The Federal Register Notice accompanying the Draft Guidance states that the FDA’s concern is that medical product 



."(21) In part, because the Order applies only to Lilly and PCS, the Commission directed the staff to continue 
monitoring the PBM industry for possible anticompetitive effects as a result of vertical integration between 
manufacturers and PBMs. The Commission majority was particularly concerned about (1) foreclosure of the products 
of non-vertically-integrated manufacturers; (2) reciprocal dealing, coordinated interaction, or interdependent conduct 
among vertically integrated manufacturers; and (3) an increase in the prices or a decrease in the availability of 
prescription drugs.



(7) Comments of the staffs of the Bureaus of Economics and Consumer Protection of the FTC, In the Matter of 
Pharmaceutical Marketing and Information Exchange in Managed Care Environments; Public Hearings 
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